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October 7, 2019 
By Electronic Delivery 
Honorable Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
Re:    New York Independent System Operator, Inc., Response to September 5, 2019, 

Letter in Docket No. RM18-9-000 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
The New York Independent System Operator, Inc. (“NYISO”) submits its response to the 
data request of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) issued in a 
September 5, 2019, letter in the above-captioned proceeding (“September 2019 Letter”).  The 
September 2019 Letter directed the NYISO to respond to eleven questions concerning the 
interconnection of distributed energy resources in the NYISO’s region.  The NYISO’s responses 
to each of the Commission’s questions are provided in Attachment A to this letter. 
The NYISO will send an electronic link to this filing to the official representative of each 
party to this proceeding, to the official representative of each of its customers, to each participant 
on its stakeholder committees, to the New York Public Service Commission, and to the New 
Jersey Board of Public Utilities.  In addition, a complete copy of this filing will be posted on the 
NYISO’s website at www.nyiso.com. 
Respectfully submitted, 
/s/ Sara B. Keegan 
Sara B. Keegan 
Counsel for the 
New York Independent System Operator, Inc. 
cc:
Anna Cochrane
Daniel Nowak
James Danly
Larry Parkinson
Jignasa Gadani
Douglas Roe
Jette Gebhart
Frank Swigonski
Kurt Longo
Gary Will
John C. Miller 
David Morenoff 
10 Krey Boulevard, Rensselaer, New York 12144 | www.nyiso.com 
